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Well we are underway, what a great night Monday was to get my 
year proper underway.  
It will be a big year for me and hopefully the club with some great 
ideas and excitement in the club that I haven't felt for some 
years. 
 
As I explained on Monday my goals this year for the club are 
around membership growth and project-based activities and 
increasing the profile of the club in the community. The Golf 
Tournament will struggle to achieve the heights of past years 
please make sure you all start looking for opportunities to 
support Rod and the team. Lock in this date - 29 October. 
 

A couple of things coming up this weekend. on Saturday the 4th 
of July take all of your old but recyclable TV's, computers, phones 
etc to Abilities in Hillside Road, Glenfield between 10-12am. Help 
Takapuna to support Abilities and also get rid of your old electrical 
equipment. 
 

Sunday the 5th of July between 
12.30pm and 3.30pm come and help 
with the bush clearance. Text me if you 
can come 0275 566661 and let me 
know what you can do, I need people 
to talk to visitors about Rotary, help 
with Registrations, setup and 
takedown, run the BBQ, running the 
weed pasting and actually doing the 
clearance.  (copy of the flyer attached) 
 
Next Monday we will have club forum 
This will take a slightly different focus 
but will expand on the strategy session 
and allocate all members to a 
committee of their choice.  Alan is also 
going to bring the first prototype of a 
Christmas light display (photo attached)  
Bernie has secured an empty factory for us to use during the 
building process, On Monday night the board will be meeting to 
agree on the next steps in the design process. 

 

This month’s Rotary 
District 9910 area of 
focus is  
 
Next Meeting; 
06 July 
5.30 for 6pm 
Club forum 
 
Please find below a link 

to Issue 12 of D9910 

Governors Newsletter 

June 2020.  Enjoy the 

read.... 

  

D9910 Governors 

Newsletter June 2020 

 
 
 
Keep safe 
 
 

The Club normally 
meets Monday at 
Pupuke Golf Club,  
231 East Coast Rd, 
Mairangi Bay  

www.ecbrotary.co.nz 
 

Apologies to Lynette 
0274 958 220        
lynettemiller@xtra.co.nz 
 

ECB Rotary 

celebrating 50 

Years 

https://clubrunner.blob.core.windows.net/00000050156/en-au/files/page/dg-s-newsletters/governor-newsletter---june-2020/Governor-Newsletter-June-2020.pdf
https://clubrunner.blob.core.windows.net/00000050156/en-au/files/page/dg-s-newsletters/governor-newsletter---june-2020/Governor-Newsletter-June-2020.pdf
http://www.ecbrotary.co.nz/
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It is expected that Committee meetings will follow on the 13th of July and will be done 
by zoom. We will discuss this more on Monday. 
I look forward to working with all of you this year as we strive to drive East Coast Bays 
forward. 

Last week. President Sean welcomed new DG Elaine and PG’s Jerry and Peter to the 
change-over dinner. He thanked last year’s board for their efforts as well as many club 
members with smaller but still very important jobs. In his report he mentioned the 
reducing membership caused by resignation and death. Covid-19 caused a digital 
rethink about what was important. The club has 34 members so we need to think 
differently while retaining the fellowship. 
For 20-21 the club needs to be more project based and work on membership. 
The local/international mix is about right but there is a need to work on a second 
fundraiser and to get rid of unnecessary tasks. 
The 100-year project is now called ‘Forest for Peace and Remembrance. 
Sean listed some of the year’s projects-Sherwood reading, trees for survival, Young 
Mothers Practical solids course, Sci/tec, schools’ debate, Vanuatu water, Romac, 
Centurion, Erks, Polio Plus Foundation, IYE and RANZIE. 
Unfortunately, Ryla, Muna and Challenge camp 
were cancelled. There are no IYE students 
coming this year but a Cambodian student may 
come in 2021. 
ECB is a very active club. Christmas Lights-
prototype built and costings to come. 
 ECB/Albany Inner Wheel has closed. 
 
Yee Hsien's new departure date is 9 July. 
Please give him a job or take him out if you 
can. 
The club was well represented at DG Elaine’s inauguration with some having district 
jobs as well. See photos 

 July 6 July 13 20 July 27 July 

 Club Meeting 
Club Forum 

Club Meeting 
Committee Meetings 

Guest Speaker TBA Inter School Debate 
Rangitoto V Pinehurst 

Invocation Alistair New Robyn Young Carol Caulfield Jenna Tuuta 

Reception  Monica Webb Therese Leslie Beverley Lea Robyn Young 

Attendance Lynette Miller Lynette Miller Lynette Miller Lynette Miller 

Cash Desk     

Fellowship Ian Collard Ian Collard Ian Collard Ian Collard 

 Paul Asquith John Shadbolt Paul Asquith John Shadbolt 

 Keith Young Keith Young Keith Young Keith Young 

Stewards Jim Mayo Dave Pennycuick Alan Astrop Graham Rice 
 John Shadbolt Warren Patterson Barry McLean Bernie Woods 

 Bernie Woods Jim Mayo Martin Reiss Rod Fergusson 

3 Min. Talk  Carol Caulfield   

Intro. Speaker   Monica Webb Alistair New 

Thank Speaker   Robyn Young  

Parting Thought Rod Fergusson Martin Reiss Ian Collard Lucy Anastasiadou-
Hobbs 

If you cannot carry out your allocated duty, it is your responsibility to arrange for someone else to do that duty 
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PP Jennifer presented Alistair with a 
PHF 
Alistair was a member the club 1990-94 
and on his return to NZ re-joined the club in 
2009. He was President 2012-13, is a 
trustee and has been very involved with 
international projects through the club and 
personally. He always does his very best 
and can be relied on to get things done.  

Officers 20-21      
President elect- 
Local projects/Inter.-Alistair 
Membership -Jenna 
Projects -Warwick 
Fellowship -Jennifer (Bar-Ian) 
Secretary -Steve G 
Treasurer -Kumar 
 
Public Relations -Jenna 
Golf  -Rod 
Sergeant -Stephen W     President Sean. PG Jerry with 
AUNZ 100-year projects-Fay     Buck Shelford. 
Club 50th -Jim 
Attendance -Lynnette 
Family of Rotary-Beverley 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


